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         Date: August 5, 2022 

To: Ferrari Dealers 

 

RE: Brake Reservoir Fluid Cap Recall 

 

Ferrari has decided to expand the brake reservoir fluid cap recall to the 

following Ferrari vehicle models: 

 

• 430 (2005 – 2009) 

• 488 Pista and Pista Spider (2019 – 2020) 
• F60 America (2016) 
• 612 Scaglietti (2005 – 2011)  
• 812 (2020 – 2022) 

• California (2009 – 2017) 
• F12 (2013 – 2017) 
• F8 (2020 – 2022) 
• FF (2012 – 2016) 
• GTC4 Lusso (2017 – 2020) 
• LaFerrari (2013 – 2017) 
• Portofino (2019 – 2022) 
• Roma (2021 – 2022) 
 

The vehicles involved are equipped with a brake fluid reservoir cap that may 

not provide the proper ventilation needed to maintain proper atmospheric 

pressure inside the tank. This condition may cause partial or complete loss of 

the car’s braking capacity. For this reason, the brake fluid reservoir cap must 

be replaced. At the same time, the Instrument Panel Node (NQS) software 

must also be updated, if applicable to the model. This update will modify the 

message displayed if the low brake fluid level warning light comes on, 

prompting the driver to get towed to a Ferrari dealer. Additionally, Ferrari will 

provide you with a supplementary adhesive leaflet that must be inserted in the 

Owner's Manual to update the description of the "low brake oil level" warning 

light. We want to assure you that our clients’ safety is our priority, and we are 

committed to correcting this condition in their vehicles. 

 

We will be notifying affected owners very soon that the necessary parts to 

repair their vehicle are not yet available. In the meantime, if a message 

appears on their dashboard, “Brake fluid level low, Go to dealer slowly”, to 

please pull off the road as soon as it is safe to do so, and to contact Ferrari 

Roadside Assistance at 1.866.788.6760.  Their car will be taken to the nearest 

authorized Ferrari dealer and inspected free of charge, and Ferrari will 

perform the necessary repairs to their vehicle for free. 

 

Please contact your ABM directly should you have any questions. 
 

Sincerely, 

 

Enzo Francesconi 

Head of Aftersales Operation – IT  


